
 

 

 

IMPORTANT DATES FOR TERM 4 
 

November 
16th  – Prep transition, 2.30 pm to 
3.15 pm 
16th – Parent Information Evening 
for 2023 
29th – 2Dream concert – 2.20 pm 
30th – Prep transition, 2.30 pm to 
3.15 pm 

December 
7th – Student free day 
12th – Grade 6 Fun Day 
13th – Prep transition, 9.15 am to 
12.15 pm 
15th – Grade 6 Graduation 
19th – School Colour Splatacular 
20th - EOY Christmas concert, 12.00 
noon 
20th – Last day of school, 1.30 pm 
finish 
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               Term 4 Newsletter - No.15– 15th November 2022 

Dear families of the Yarra Glen Primary School 
community, 
 
I can’t believe we are more than half way into 
Term 4. I’m already hearing students speak 
about Christmas decorations and holidays.  

Rememberance Day  
On Rememberance Day 
I hope families were 
able to pause for two 
minutes silence to 
commemorate our 
fallen soldiers and the 
end of WWI. We had a 
whole school assembly 
whilst our school 
leaders attended the 
Remembrance Day 
service Friday morning 
at McKenzie Reserve 
and read several poems. 

Speak Nicely Campaign  
The Speak Nicely Campaign is underway and students have 

been encouraged to speak nicely to one another, 

furthermore, discouraging inappropiate comments/language 

with their peers.  Thus far we already have 148 speak nicely 

green slips, not too far from our 250 goal. If and when we 

reach our goal this will continue to be a whole school focus. 

mailto:yarra.glen.ps@education.vic.gov.au
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Auslan 
 
I am pleased to announce that we will be taking on Auslan as part of our specialist language program. This will 
be replacing Indonesian. There are many benefits to learning Auslan as stated in the Curriculum: 

• opportunities for engagement with the Deaf community and insight into its rich cultural heritage; 
 

• opportunities to develop intercultural capabilities, understanding and respect for others, appreciation 
of diversity and openness to different perspectives and experiences. 

What is Auslan? 

Auslan is Australian Sign Language, the native language of the Australian Deaf community, and is a visual-
spatial, natural language with its own grammar and vocabulary. Auslan has linguistic elements, such as hand 
shapes (including orientation, location, and movement), non-manual features (including eye gaze, facial 
expressions, arm, head and body postures) and fingerspelling. 

Auslan also has its own grammar, which is different from English. Auslan grammar is composed of precise hand 
shapes, facial expressions and body movements that convey concrete and abstract information.  

Benefits of learning Auslan and incorporating Auslan into the school program has many benefits for both deaf 
and hearing children.  

Sign language can:  

• enhance children’s educational and personal development; 

 • increase memory retention and motion processing; 

 • stimulate brain development and mental flexibility;  and 

• increase enjoyment in communicating for both hearing and deaf 
children. 

 

 

Task Works P-2 Incursion 

Students in P-2 learnt a lot at their Task Works incursion. 

They learnt the way that an object moves depends on a 

variety of factors, including their size and shape and how 

a push or a pull affects how an object moves or changes 

shape. They also explored how technologies use forces 

to create movement in products.  
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Australia’s Most Requested Speaker – Luke Kennedy 

 It was a pleasure to have Luke Kennedy present and speak to our students, staff and 

parents. He discussed his life’s journey and covered a range of topics that inspired, 

motivated and helped shift our mindset in relation to our mental health, bullying, how 

to reduce stress and anxiety etc. There was a lot of positive feedback from parents 

who attended the evening session; many found it informative and made many 

connections. Once again thank you to our sponsors.    

 

School Car Park 

Please be careful when dropping students off and collecting them from the car park.  We have had incidences 

where parents are collecting their children and parking across parked cars and blocking them in. 

 

Also, the Disabled Car Park MUST be left to those who hold a current permit. 

 
Policies reviewed at School Council will be communicated to our school community in the following ways:  
 

• Available publicly on school website 

• Discussed at parent information nights/sessions 

• Annual reference in school newsletter  

• Hard copy available from school administration upon request 
 

Thank you 

Jeff de Villa, Principal  

 
Assembly WebEx link: 

We have had some technical issues with assembly webEx hosting and will continue to provide this as a 
opportunity for parents/families that are unable to attend onsite. It has been great to see more 
parents/guardians attend our Friday assemblies at 3pm.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

  

Join from the meeting link 

https://eduvic.webex.com/eduvic/j.php?MTID=m22cd4580fc6ddd1c7c5590eeba81d024 
OR  
Join by meeting number 

Meeting number (access code): 2652 311 3642  

Meeting password: YGPS2022 

 

https://eduvic.webex.com/eduvic/j.php?MTID=m22cd4580fc6ddd1c7c5590eeba81d024


LOOK WHAT’S BEEN HAPPENING 

AT YARRA GLEN PRIMARY SCHOOL 

 

 

  Oscar H and Billie C showing 
Mr de Villa their wonderful 

writing. 

Toby I, Charli M, Piper D and Billie C 
showing Mr de Villa their 

 awesome stories. 

Hoop Time - Regionals 

The boys played exceptionally well and fought so 

hard.  We are all very proud of how they played. 



 

 

 

 
 
 

On 9th December 2022 assembly will start at 2:45 pm to 

allow Elroy Shortis of 3/4G to have his haircut for the 

first time in 2 years!! 

Elroy has been growing his hair so he can donate his hair 

to “Wigs 4 Kids” who will make his hair into a wig for a 

child going through treatment for cancer.  At the 

assembly, a hairdresser from Before and After Hair and 

Beauty will cut Elroy’s hair which will be in plaits for the 

cut. 

In the lead up to Elroy’s haircut, his family are running a 

raffle to be the person to cut off his first plait.  Raffle 

tickets will be distributed on Monday 21st November.  

Tickets are $1.00 each and the raffle will be drawn on 2nd 

December 2022 with the lucky winner being able to cut 

off the first plait!!  All money raised will be donated to 

Reach Out (au.reachout.com).  If your name is drawn 

out, you need to be at the assembly on the 9th December 

so you can cut off the first plait. 

We are very lucky to have a reporter from Star Mail covering this great story so our whole community can hear about the 

fantastic things our students are doing at Yarra Glen Primary School. 

 
A bit about “Wigs for Kids” 
 
Mission - Helping Children Look Themselves and Live Their Lives! 
 
The various causes of hair loss in children don’t result in just physical suffering. The change in their appearance can 

drastically undermine their self-image and sabotage their self-esteem. To help heal the pain of these struggles, Certified 

Cosmetic Therapist Jeffrey Paul founded Wigs For Kids, a non-profit hair donation organization that has been serving 

children suffering from hair loss since 1981. 

Wigs For Kids is a cooperative effort among Certified Service Providers throughout North America who share a common 

goal. “Children shouldn’t have to worry about how they look, especially when they’re in the middle of a health crisis,” 

says Jeffrey Paul. “We want to give these kids the opportunity to feel good about themselves again.” 

The cost of the hair replacement systems Wigs For Kids provides is approximately $1,800. “These are custom-made hair 

replacements,” says Jeffrey Paul. “Each prosthesis is hand-tied and is made completely from human hair. We make sure 

they look just like a child’s own hair.” 

“They won’t come off on the baseball field or in the playground,” he adds. “Kids can count on them. And because kids 

look just the way they did before, they feel better about themselves. They look in the mirror and their eyes light up. To 

see that light in their eyes – that’s priceless.” 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Prep Y Prep G  1/2 Y 

Week 5 

Harper Thompson 
Harvey Senior 

 

Week 5 

Jake Tuckerman 
Huxley Avenell 

 

Week 5 

Jed Jenkins 

 1/2 G  1/2 P  3/4 Y 
Week 5 

Max Stewart 
Hugo Carton 

Week 5 

Bernie Wyatt 
Jordyn Maynard 

 

Week 5 

Jackson Wood 

3/4 G  5/6 Y 5/6 G 
Week 5 

Elroy Shortis 
 

Week 5 

Arkin Bennett 
 

Week 5 

Mia Batty 

5/6 P ART / INDONESIAN PE / PERFORMING ARTS 
Week 5 

Lachlan Bosua 
 

Week 5 

Josh Holland 
Ella Craig 

Week 5 
 

 

 
Prep Y Prep G  1/2 Y 

Week 6 

Ostin Sprott 
 

Week 6 

Jake Tuckerman 
Shelby Porter 
Rori Crawford 

Week 6 

Stevie Peterson 
 

 1/2 G  1/2 P  3/4 Y 
Week 6 

Tommy Loughnan 
Harper Woods 

Week 6 

Sam Oakley 
Shelby Talbot 

Week 6 

Kaylee Boyle 
 

3/4 G  5/6 Y 5/6 G 
Week 6 

Oliver Senior 

Week 6 

Abby Galt 

Week 6 

Sofia Lofaro 

5/6 P ART / INDONESIAN PE / PERFORMING ARTS 
Week 6 

Annie Wood 
 

Week 6 

Grade 5/6P 
 

Week 6 

Oliver Senior 



Get on that hustle because this your LAST week to collect donations for our Colour 
Splatacular School Run 4 Fun           

 

There is still time to score some awesome incentive prizes and raise more to help our 
school raise funds to refresh the student toilets. 

 

To participate in the Colour Splatacular on Monday 19th December there will be a $20 
participation fee if your student has not registered. If they register prior to the end of the 
week, they will get an incentive prize. Otherwise, the money can be paid directly to the 

office.  

 

 

 

  



  



 

 

 

  



 

   



 

  



 

 

  



 

This Christmas, I am proud to be partnering 

with local charities Holy Fools, The 

Philanthropic Collective and HICCI - Healesville 

Inter-Church Community Care Inc to help bring 

a smile to locals who may be struggling. 

This festive season is going to be a tough one 

for many. The cost of living continues to reach 

new heights and Australians are feeling the 

pinch at the checkout and in their mortgage 

repayments. 

These wonderful charities in Casey go above and beyond to help those doing it tough, and this Christmas, I want to give 

back. 

I have set up a giving tree at my office. If you are in a position to help, you are most welcome to drop in to donate 

unwrapped, non-perishable items. 

The items will be delivered to these charities and packed into hampers for those in need. 

Details below: 

Suite 11, 1 East Ridge Drive, Chirnside Park 

Open from Monday 7 November - Monday 28 November 

Deliver between 9am-5pm Mon-Fri 

 

Thank you 

Aaron Violi MP  
Federal Member for Casey 
  

 

  



 


